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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT AWARDS $252,000 IN HOUSING 
PRESERVATION GRANTS TO THREE NEW YORK ORGANIZATIONS

Funds Will Be Used to Improve Housing for Very-Low and Low-Income Rural New Yorkers
SYRACUSE, N.Y., Sept. 28, 2007 – The U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development agency has awarded $252,000 to three New York organizations to rehabilitate or repair property occupied by very-low- and low-income families and individuals. 
New York recipients are Chautauqua Opportunities, Inc., Dunkirk, $82,000; Town of Riverhead Home Improvement, Riverhead, $80,000; Bishop Sheen Ecumenical Housing, Rochester, $90,000.

“Every citizen deserves a safe, decent and affordable place to live,” said Patrick H. Brennan, State Director for USDA Rural Development in New York. “Our Housing Preservation Grant program enables our recipients to improve the living conditions of some of our state’s poorest citizens and I am pleased USDA Rural Development can assist in this effort.” 

The funding was announced today by Agriculture Under Secretary Thomas C. Dorr as part of $9.6 million in Housing Preservation Grants (HPGs) that are being provided to 149 organizations in 49 states, Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands and the Western Pacific.

Housing Preservation Grants are awarded to intermediaries, such as town and county governments and nonprofit organizations, which, in turn, provide grant funds to needy homeowners or owners of multi-family rental properties or cooperative dwellings. 
USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents. In fiscal year 2006, USDA Rural Development invested $258 million in New York, raising its total investment in the state to more than $1.2 billion since 2001. Further information on rural programs is available by contacting the State Office at (315) 477-6400 or by visiting USDA's web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ny. 
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Committed to the future of rural communities.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.

To file a complaint of discrimination write: USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, DC 20250-9410
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